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MOWING & GORSE CLEARANCE - EAST END OF VALLEY MIRE

We decided to mow some patches at the eastern end of the mire in a bid to sustain the population of Parnassia palustris (Grass of Parnassus). This species has delicate white flowers which are borne on thin, grass-like stems, giving the plant its unusual common name.

The species can be crowded out by the more dominant grass species, such as Molinia caerulea  (Purple Moor Grass) and rushes and sedges. By mowing random patches in current Parnassia strongholds, we hope to secure the future of the species at the site.

The cut vegetation was loaded onto our tarpaulin 'stretcher' and disposed of at an established dump site.

Those not involved in mowing, raking, loading and 'carting' were clearing invasive gorse from the mire. By the end of the day, much had been achieved.

A newcomer to the Group today was Damien Galer, who had learned of BHWG from Phil and others during outings with the Sunday group 'NEWS'. 

Near the end of the day, we witnessed the spectacular sight of the Barn Owl swooping over the mire, its white wings gleaming in the failing light.

I have a correction to my statement in the previous issue. We actually had a Barn Owl sighting on 14.07.01 - therefore the sighting last week was not "our first record….for at least two years".  Apologies for my poor memory !

We paid a brief visit to the contractor's work site, north of the stream source. The clearance operation appears to be going well. The chipping machine is obviously being brought to the site daily, judging by the deep furrows being ploughed by the vehicle wheels as they enter the site from the car park. We hope that these areas will be re-instated once the work is complete.

The 'mountain' of wood chips grows ever larger at the monorail 'station', but there is still much more tree and scrub cover to be removed from the marked area.

Birds:  Yellowhammer  Emberiza citrinella,  Jay  Garrulus glandarius,  Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis,  Woodcock  Scolopax rusticola,  Kestrel  Falco tinnunculus,  Wren  Troglodytes troglodytes,  Blackbird  Turdus merula, Carrion Crow  Corvus corone corone,  Barn Owl  Tyto alba - a single, hunting over the western mire at about 1630. This was the second successive Saturday that we had observed, presumably, the same bird.

Mammals:  Roe Deer  Capreolus capreolus - approximately 4 seen, north of stream and near car park (could have been the same animals in different locations),  Fox  Vulpes vulpes - male seen by David at the northern part of the site.

In flower: Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus.

